
Newsletter

Message from the Headteacher
Dear Parents and Carers

It has been a very busy but enjoyable week 
at Meadow Park. Once again we have been 
able to offer a wide range of enrichment 
opportunities which the students have 
enjoyed.

Our Year 7 and 8 students had an 
unexpected addition to their Art Trip in 
Birmingham on Wednesday when Sharon 
Osbourne took time out from her busy 
schedule to ‘photo bomb’ Meadow Park 
School students. Sharon was in Birmingham 
to officially open a new exhibition to celebrate 
Ozzy Osbourne and Black Sabbath. Students 
and staff had the chance to take “selfies” with 
Sharon. Mr Walker, Curriculum Leader for 
Humanities was also on the BBC WM radio 
mentioning the school, students and ozzy!!

Also, on Wednesday students from Year 9 
took part in a Oracy workshop led by Mr 
Perris, Senior Leader for Personal 
Development, together with Talk The Talk.

Oracy is an important skill for students to 
develop and we have recently launched our 
new Oracy Programme in conjunction with 
Voice 21 which we will continue in 
September.
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Nurturing Excellence, Growing Aspiration, Thriving Together

Year 10 students have been completing their 

end of year mock exams this week. It is a 

really important time for them as they prepare 

to enter Year 11 and their final examinations 

series. Next week, Year 10 will be 

commencing work experience and I know 

many of them are a little bit nervous but also 

excited about this. 

Next week I have asked Miss Lawrence, 

Deputy Headteacher, to write the newsletter 

as Mr Hunt and I will be in Shanghai with our 

Year 9 Mandarin students. 

I wish you a lovely weekend. 

With best wishes,

Mrs Pettman

  Headteacher



Art trip to Birmingham/Walsall

During our recent Art trip to Birmingham and Walsall, we had an unexpected and exciting 
encounter. While exploring the Birmingham Museum, we happened to walk into an exhibit 
opening dedicated to Ozzy Osbourne, hosted by none other than Sharon Osbourne herself!

The students seized the opportunity to take pictures with Sharon, creating some 
unforgettable memories. Sharon’s publicist even commented that the students had been 

great ambassadors for our school, which was wonderful recognition. Adding to the 
excitement, our own Mr. Walker appeared on BBC WM Radio to discuss the exhibition and 

shared his insights into Black Sabbath.

After this thrilling start, we continued our journey to Walsall, where we participated in a 
hands-on clay workshop. The day was a perfect blend of culture, creativity, and surprise, 

making it an enriching experience for everyone involved!

Miss Smith, Mr Walker and Mrs Noble



Chinese cooking workshop

On Friday 13th June, we had visitors from FUN HCCA Team, who are based in 
London.  They worked with students in 8M.  Students had a talk about Chinese 
culture and food before a demonstration on how to cook Hoisin chicken with 

crunchy vegetables, they are also shown have to de-bone a chicken thigh, 
before having a go at making their own version.  The kitchen smelt amazing!  

All students worked really well.



On Wednesday we hosted the inaugural Meadow Park School Booknic on the school field! 
The idea was to host a Reading Picnic where students could read, relax, eat and book-talk 

together in a chilled-out social environment.

We laid out picnic blankets, brought lots of books, popped up a gazebo and invited students 
during lunchtime and period 4 to join us. Mr Spencer led playing the game, ‘Bring Your Own 

Book’ (think Cards Against Humanity but with book quotations!), we had bookmarks to 
design and colour and plenty of snacks, sweet treats and drinks to go around. 

Everyone had a great time in great weather reading, chatting about their books, sharing 
their favourite authors, designing bookmarks and playing Bring Your Own Book. It was a very 

informal, relaxed atmosphere, embodying what reading for pleasure in a social setting 
should be on a sunny June afternoon! 











Mr Perris

Enrichment Co-ordinator



Mr Walsh

Curriculum Lead for Performing Arts
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